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Dear Editors,

1 0K and Fun Run

On behalf of Burton Recreation
Trustees, I would l ike once again, to
thank all those who volunteered for
marshall ing, registration, timekeeping,
photography, water stops, leading and
backmarking, hot drinks and food and
just general help on Sunday 8
September and for making our annual
1 0K and Fun Run such a great event.
Thanks once again to Roger Bingham
for firing the starting pistol and for
presenting the many prizes so
generously donated, and to Margaret
Belk for officiating and giving us her
professional advice.

The Trustees are, as always, very
grateful to Aggregate Industries, our
main sponsor and equally to al l the
local businesses who always donate so
generously to this event. This is our
annual fundraising event and the
proceeds keep the Recreation Ground
functioning for another year, providing
outdoor recreation facil ities for
everyone within the parish of Burton
and surrounding areas.

Our very grateful thanks must go to Iain
and Sarah Hunter, without whom this

race would not go ahead. Iain and
Sarah have made this event their own,
the organisation of which is now
running so smoothly, that this year they
were also able to take part and ran (and
finished) the 1 0K!

For a number of years now we have
donated a small sum to our chosen
charity of the year, and once again we
have chosen the local charity, Burton
First Responders.

We hope that everyone enjoyed the day
and we look forward to seeing you
again next year. The run is always held
on the second Sunday in September.

For anyone who isn’t aware of the
facil ities offered at Burton Recreation
Ground, please ring Phil Mann, on
01 524 7821 52, who is the bookings co-
ordinator, or me.

Thank you
Richard Davey, Chairman,
Tel: 01 524 781 248

Burton Morewood School

School wil l be delivering Harvest Gifts
around the vil lage on Friday morning,

1 8 October.

Readers'

LETTERS

Please would readers note that letters &
articles must include a valid name &
address. This can be with­held from
publication on request. We will not publish
any anonymous letters, or material which, in
the opinion of the Editorial Committee, is of
an offensive or defamatory nature. BN
reserves the right to edit letters & articles in
the interests of magazine space.
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WANTED FOR BURTON NEWS...

Minutes Secretary for the
monthly meetings of the

BURTON NEWS
Editorial Committee

3rd Tuesday of each month
Burton Memorial Hall

Please contact The Editors on
01 524 781 306

email : editor@burtonnews.org.uk

Burton in Kendal
Educational Foundation

Charity Reg. No. 526953

The Burton in Kendal Educational
Foundation provides small grants to
Sixth Form, College and University
Students.

To qualify you need to have lived in one
of the fol lowing Civi l Parishes for at
least 2 years: Burton in Kendal, Dalton,
Holme, Preston Patrick, the Hamlet of
Holmescales, Beetham, Meathop,
Ulpha, Witherslack or Arnside.

For an application form or further
information please contact Mrs All ison
Cummings on 01 524 782331 or 0771 7
791 405 or send an email to
al l ison.cummings@btinternet.com

The deadline for the return of grant
application forms for the 201 3/1 4
academic year is 31 October 201 3

I have been overwhelmed by the
number of cards, flowers and
messages I have received during my
recent stay in hospital and recovery at
home. I am now back on my feet and
raring to get back to rehearsals for the
postponed production of Calendar Girls
which is now in November. Thank you
so much for al l your best wishes,
Alyson Yates

A big thanks to all who attended my 65th

birthday celebration at the Longlands
Hotel on 1 5 Sept. Many thanks for al l
the cards and gifts, a great afternoon
was had by all . Many thanks.
Roy Healey

THANKS!

PRE-SCHOOL CHRISTMAS POST!

We wil l hand deliver your Christmas
Cards within the Burton area for a small
fee. Look out in the November issue for
collection box locations, dates and
information on prices. All money raised
wil l go to Burton Pre-school, Charity
Number 51 71 38.
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An Early Note from the
Post Office about

Christmas Posting 201 3

I haven’t been shopping in town
recently but I wil l hazard a guess that
the shops are already displaying
Christmas Cards and Gifts so maybe I
am not writing this too early.

Anyway, thinking about posting for
Christmas, the last posting dates for
sending Surface Mail are as always
unseasonably early; in fact by the time
you read this you wil l almost certainly
have missed at least one of them!

For parcels sent by Airmail there is no
rush, you have unti l the beginning of
December for the furthest destinations.
However, if you are planning on
sending parcels via the slower option of
Surface Mail the recommended last
posting dates are:

Monday 30 September
All non-European destinations except
those mentioned below.

Tuesday 1 October
Middle East and Far East (except Hong
Kong & Singapore)

Tuesday 1 5 October
South Africa, Hong Kong, Singapore,
the USA & Canada

Tuesday 5 November
Eastern Europe, Greece, Cyprus,
Turkey, Malta & Iceland

Tuesday 1 9 November
Western Europe

Remember that parcels sent outside
the EU need to have a customs form
attached, these are available at the
Post Office Counter. Also remember to
put your name and address on the top
left hand corner of the front of your
package; this wil l enable Royal Mail to
return your item should overseas
customs authorities refuse it entry into
their country.

A reminder about size and weight for
parcels sent abroad.

Before you go out and buy that drum kit
for your musical grandchild in Canada,
may I remind you of the maximum
sizes for sending items abroad with
Royal Mail .

The maximum total of (length + width +
height) is 90 cm (approx 3ft) with the
maximum single dimension of 60cm
(approx 2 ft). Also, the maximum
weight is 2 kg.

I t is real ly easy to exceed these and
then the parcel would cost a great deal
more to send via Parcel Force. I t is
sometimes cheaper to split a heavy
parcel and send two packets.

Traditional bred meat from our own farm,

with selection of homemade pies,

cooked meats, ready meals etc.

BURTON BUTCHERS
Chester House
Main Street
Burton

Tel 01 524 781 21 9

Monday - Friday 8am - 5pm
Saturday 8am - 1 pm

www.dalesbredfinestmeats.co.uk
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Dangerous Goods

To comply with national and
international regulations governing the
carriage of mail , and ensure that mail in
transport does not present a danger to
the general public, Royal Mail must
restrict or prohibit certain items from
their network.

So this year we wil l also have to ask
you what are the contents of your
parcels; not just because we are being
nosy or looking for gift ideas ourselves,
but because there are packaging
restrictions on items containing, for
example, batteries, nail varnish,
aerosols etc.

Specifical ly C, D, AA, AAA type Alkal ine
batteries must be new and in their
original retai l packaging. Lithium
batteries (the type commonly found in
mobile phones and laptops), cannot be
sent alone, they must be packaged with
the equipment. Beware, for overseas
mail , some countries do not permit the
import of l ithium batteries at al l .

As always, come & ask us at the Post
Office Counter for further advice.

Gil l

Burton Playgroup
(incorporated in

Burton Pre-School)

Come along to a friendly playgroup on a
Wednesday morning 9.30-11 .30am from
Birth to Pre-school age. We play, do
crafts, sing and story time, and lots of
other fun things. I t's a chance for mums,
dads and carers to get together and
chat and your l ittle ones to play.

Health visitor comes to the session the
1 st Wednesday of each month. I t would
be great to meet some new mums and
dads and carers, and of course your
l ittle ones!

£2.00 per child, 50p per extra
sibl ing, under 6 months 50p,
and your first visit is free.

See us online with colour photos!
Burton News Website
www.burtonnews.org.uk

01524 781828

Burton Village Store
& Post Office

Opening Hours

Monday - Friday

Saturday

Sunday

Shop

6am - 6pm

6am - 6pm

6am - 1 2noon

P.O.

9am - 5.30pm

9am - 1 2.30pm

Closed

We now stock items from more local suppliers

Annie's – Quiches, Cakes, Coleslaw & Pasta Salads

Burrows – Bacon & Sausages

Dew-lay – Cheeses

Diggles – Cooked Meats

Greenhalgh’s – Bread, Cakes, Cream Cakes, Pies

James Baxter’s – Potted Shrimps & Dressed Crab

Kendal Jacksmith’s – Flapjacks

Sue Prickett – Marmalade & Chutneys

Fresh Vegetables Daily

(orders taken - please enquire)

And our Greek specialities
Award winning Greek Olive Oil

Other Greek Products: Balsamic Vinegar, Dolmades

Greek Yoghurt, Gigantes, Houmous, Olives, Tapanade

and now Greek Wines.
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FANTASTIC NEWS!
WE HAVE REACHED OUR INITIAL
TARGET TO RAISE £9,000 TO BUY

ALEX’S ‘BOMA 7 OFF ROAD
WHEELCHAIR’

The Wheels for Alex fundraising group
made the decision to present the Boma
7 to Alex early so he could get out and
enjoy the autumn weather! I t seemed
an ideal time to do this at the Children’s
One Peak Sponsored Walk at
Ingleborough. As you can see in the
photos Alex led the walk out onto the
fel ls… a dream come true!

Alex said, "I t was a bri l l iant day. A
really good test for the Boma and for
me. Well the Boma passed with flying
colours. . . . A really big thank you to
everyone involved in raising the money,
and that is a lot of people!"

The Wheels for Alex group would l ike to
say a massive thank you for the
enormous effort and generosity of so
many people in achieving this target.
We sti l l have, however, a number of
fundraising events which we had
already planned to take place before
Alex’s birthday in December and so we
are asking everyone to continue their
support for Wheels for Alex at these

events. We propose to use any the
additional funds raised at these to help
buy some really important extras for
Alex including:
A trai ler so that Alex can transport his
wheelchair to more remote locations for
fun with his family. Approx £250.
An upgrade to the joystick to give Alex
more control and so he can continue
using the wheelchair long into the
future, plus other adaptations that are
needed to keep Alex safe on his Boma.
£3650.
Spare batteries - to overcome the
limiting range of the standard battery
pack. £650
On-going servicing and maintenance of
the wheelchair. £300 per year

FOR THIS REASON WE ARE RE-
SETTING OUR FUNDRAISING

TARGET TO £1 4,000.

We know that with your help we can
continue the Wheels for Alex campaign
and exceed all our expectations by
giving Alex the whole Boma 7 package
so he can enjoy the use of the
wheelchair for as long as possible into
the future.

Thank you to everyone who has
supported this fantastic campaign in
whatever way, large or small . Please
support our fundraising events in the
coming weeks including the Pub Quiz
at The Smithy on Thursday 1 0 October,
the family Ceil idh on the 9 November –
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tickets on sale now from Burton Vil lage
Store or via www.wheelsforalex.org,
and our final event, The Band Night
and Auction of Promises on the 30
November. Please see the website as
some of the larger items are going to a
web auction, just a taster:

Half a day ghyll scrambling session in
Langdale for a party of 8 people, by
Lakeland Mountain Ventures – worth
£240.
5 page website by MDA Web Design –
worth £450.
A week’s holiday in a cottage in Whitby
worth £61 5.
Luxury apartment in the heart of
Sameons, Les Grande Alpes worth up
to £975.

Please see the Wheels for Alex website
and Facebook page for more
information and tickets to al l these
events.

Thank you all .
Wheels for Alex Fundraising Group

The huge grin on Alex's face says it all! Alex getting
ready to lead the walkers on the One Peak Challenge in
September. © 2013 Wheels for Alex Campaign

Birds will welcome
food & fresh water
through the Autumn
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Parish Council Observations
Having expressed interest in becoming
a commentator to cover parish council
meetings, your intrepid reporter found
himself seated at the "Press table" on
Thursday 1 9 September with 8
council lors (one away on holiday) and
Chairman Mike Taylor ably supported
by Parish Clerk Peter Smith, running
through 1 6 agenda items in 90 minutes.
Having no previous experience of these
meetings, I expected the discussion to
be focused on the size of hedges, the
quality of street l ighting, need for new
signs, the efficacy of drains, parking
problems, muddy lanes and the l ike. I
wasn’t disappointed.

School parking
The first and biggest discussion was
about street parking around the school
at drop-off and pick-up times. Two
members of the public spoke about the
danger of the current situation, and
there was general agreement that it
was a mess which had been made
much more difficult by the interminable
reconstruction work at the school. The
Chairman twice mentioned the
possibi l ity if a fatal ity if nothing was
done. 20 minutes' discussion on this,
with cal ls for more police and school
involvement, cones, double yellow

lines, new lay-by markings, possibly a
walking bus service between the school
and the Kings Arms car park etc. No
dissenting voices but what action to
take? Short term, cones might appear,
then white l ines wil l be repainted and
double yellow ones might be
considered. School PTA and governors
wil l be approached. Roger Bingham
hinted that any action requiring county
council involvement might "take some
time." No surprises there.

Slape Lane
The next interesting discussion was
about Slape Lane. Apparently the
county council have money to improve
bridleways which, if not spent, goes
back to the Treasury. Some council
engineers have estimated £60,000 plus
to raise the standard of the Lane to
"bridleway standard." Council lors were
sceptical that this would fix the situation
because underlying springs wil l
continue to cause problems. However,
there was some reluctance to look a gift
horse in the mouth, but nothing wil l be
decided unti l options are detai led and
costed by the engineers and the
contribution required by the parish
council is clarified.

Lights out on Neddy Hil l?
Another fascinating debate was about
whether action was required to object to
a threat from Electricity Northwest to
remove lighting at the bottom of Neddy
Hil l . Apparently they have renewed

PC Observations...
Reporting from the

Parish Council meeting
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posts but have given 6 months notice of
the intention to remove existing l ighting.
I t couldn’t be more bizarre. I t was
agreed to write to Electricity Northwest
and try to warn them off.

I tems through quickly
What else? Next year’s draft budget
was received with a plea to council lors
by the Clerk to advise him of any
ideas/additions required. A list of
outstanding actions from previous
meetings was noted. They remain
outstanding. Some things take a lot of
time. Oh and by the way, some
planning applications were received
and accepted or not pending further
detai ls. Good things to report were the
continuing donation to the Royal British
Legion Poppy Appeal, the success of
the recent Recreation Trust 1 0K run
and the solid state of the council
finances.

Overal l
Overal l I was impressed. True the last
30 minutes dragged a bit. Some
council lors rearranged their papers
after an hour hoping for a quick
getaway but this was not to be. The
meeting was well run. Everyone was
constructive and representative of
vi l lage opinion. This is democracy and
bureaucracy in action. I t takes a while
but things hopeful ly wil l get done in
time.

JM

St James' Church
Update on the Church Tower Fund

THANK YOU
Thank you to everyone who
participated in the Sports Quiz. £500
was raised for the Church Tower Fund
and the winners were: Mrs Taylor from
Crook; Mrs C J Hudson from Kendal
and Mrs K Walsh from Heysham.
Yvonne Wilson

GOOD NEWS
Since May we have been applying for
grants from charities which support the
maintenance of ancient buildings,
particularly churches. Having been
recommended by the National
Churches Trust, we have been offered
a grant of £30,000 from WREN (Waste
Recycling Environmental Ltd). Although
there are some formal "hoops through
which we must jump" this is a great
encouragement, being the first and only
positive response, so far, to our
applications. We sti l l need almost
£7000 to secure the second stage of
our non-lottery grant from English
Heritage, so the applications wil l
continue.

Frances M Roberts

Holme Works
Handyman

Nobody likes doing homework so let
Holme Works do it for you!

Give Neil a call on 01 524 7821 77 / 0771 2 475863

All Household & Garden work undertaken:
Household: Painting ­ internal & external work;
Gutters ­ cleaning, painting & repairs;
Pressure washing ­ walls, pathways, paving, decks & fencing;
General household repairs (non structural); Flat­pack assembly.
Garden: Garden furniture refurbishing; Lawn cutting;
Hedge trimming; garden clearance.
Recycling and more besides, just ask!

We offer you affordable joinery and building services
throughout the local and surrounding areas

catering to your every need.

Why move when you can improve!
Loft Conversions, Extensions & Renovations, Plastering, Kitchen
design and fitting, Replacement windows (supplied and fitted in
wood or plastic), Roofing Services, Supply and instal lation of

fascia boards-soffit boards (wood or plastic), Guttering, Real wood
and laminate flooring, Landscape Joinery

Call for your FREE consultation

01 524 782820 or 07901 001 232
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Focus on Sue Woodburn

Head of Burton Morewood Academy

You don’t need to be in Sue’s presence
long to realise the passion she has for
her job and the joy she takes in being
the head of this Academy; the first
voluntary control led one in Cumbria.
Her enthusiasm is undiminished though
she has been at Morewood since 1 992
arriving via Kendal and Arnside, by then
having realised her love of vi l lage
church schools. With Morewood’s sol id
l inks to family and community the
children have an appetite for learning
and for her the opportunity to bring that
to them along with ample helpings of
fun, exercise and activities not normally
found on a state school agenda. The
school’s growing reputation means that
the number of pupils has risen from just
over a 1 00 in 1 997 to 1 92 today. Sue
feels the school should have no more
than seven classes each with a
maximum of 30 pupils and an intake of
30 pupils per year has been set in order
to preserve that maximum; she sees no
future changes being made to that
number. Of the present 1 92 2/3’s are
vil lage children and 1 /3 from places l ike
Carnforth, Priest Hutton, Borwick and
Holme.

With the strong feeling that l ife can be
fun as well as educational Sue has put

in place a
curriculum that
encourages a
love of learning
and gathered
about her a staff
of 9 l ike-minded
teachers and 11
support staff (out
of the 20, 1 0 l ive
in the vil lage

whilst Sue lives in Nook) whose
commitment and wish to make a
difference echoes her own. The clear
intention is to give children the
opportunity to reach their ful l potential .

Sue clearly feels that the change to
academy status was the right thing for
Morewood, as it has given the power to
tai lor the curriculum to suit the pupils,
the right to employ its own staff, and
take on the training of 1 0 teachers.
This shared 50/50 with the University of
Cumbria, and the income is of great
benefit to the academy funds. The
power to change teachers’ pay and
conditions much criticised by the NUT is
not going to be used here. Sue is
adamant that her staff has reacted so
well to the greater freedom and
changes that there is a new buzz about
the place and that they are coming up
with good ideas to help her drive the
business forward. The teacher training
was as a result of a suggestion from her
assistant headteacher, who now leads
that initiative.

Village People. . .
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The postponed production of Calendar
Girls is back in rehearsal ready to be
performed on the 1 5, 1 6 and 22
November. Tickets wil l be on sale on 1
November from the vil lage shop . As
before we wil l be raising money for the
same 3 local cancer charities and all
money previously donated for the
calendar, l icences and programme wil l
be donated to them along with a
donation from BADS. Obviously
everyone coming to see the production
wil l want to purchase one of the
calendars featuring the bevy of very
brave local beauties who have spent
the summer honing and toning and
tanning, real women going a bit nuts for
charity! I can't wait and I hope you can't
too.

Alyson Yates

Sue moved to Cumbria as a teenager
and attended Kendal High for a time.
She met her husband, also a
headteacher, there when they were
both aged 1 6 and they have lived in this
area ever since. Their two sons
inherited their parents’ love of the
profession and one is now a teacher
married to a teacher whilst the other is
training to be one alongside his wife.

When asked about the future and what
it may hold, Sue laughed saying she
has no 5 or 1 0 year plan but that new
challenges from all directions keep the
job fresh year on year. One thing on
which she is very clear is that she wil l
continue to work to make a difference,
not only for the children’s academic
needs but for their comprehensive
development. The passion which
brought her to this school clearly burns
on.

Charis M Twist

Footnote:- I f you wish to see more of
what the Academy is up to then have a
look at the web site and check out the
Info section.
www.burtonmorewood.cumbria.sch.uk

Burton Amateur
Dramatic Society

BURTON CALENDAR 201 4

Thanks to a collaboration with the
Burton Art & Craft Group, the Burton
Calendar this year features paintings
by members of the group. The
calendars are now on sale at the
Vil lage Store. Profits from the sale of
these calendars wil l be donated to
the Burton Memorial Hall funds.

Pure Essence Beauty Salon
Open to Non Members

Specialising in Waxing, Massage, Facials,
Wedding Make Up, Shellac plus lots more

Please call Sue Shields on

01 524 735240
& mention Burton News to receive a 10% discount

South Lakeland Leisure Vil lage
Carnforth Lancs LA6 1 BH
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We’ve arrived! We’re delighted to have
moved to this beautiful part of the
country and are very grateful to
everyone who has warmly welcomed us
already.

Moving house, of course, leaves your
possessions spread all over your new
house and is fol lowed by days (or
weeks) of trying to create order out of
chaos. Moving also exposes your l ife
to others. What had been hidden away
in your house is carried up the drive in
ful l view: everyone can see what kind of
furniture you have, what your family
l ikes to do (as the piano and the canoes
and then the model rai lway come out of
the lorry) and how much stuff you have
accumulated (how could it possibly
have been two lorry loads?! )

The Bible exposes our l ives too: "For
the word of God is l iving and active.
Sharper than any double-edged sword,
it penetrates even to dividing soul and
spirit, joints and marrow; it judges the
thoughts and attitudes of the heart. "
(Hebrews 4:1 2) Painful as it may be I
need God to uncover the depths of my
heart: my thoughts and attitudes wil l
need constant correction if I am to truly

serve the risen Lord Jesus and the
people of Burton and Holme and not
merely please myself.

And I long that God’s Word wil l cut
deep into your l ives too, not bringing
neighbours to gaze on your house
contents, but uncovering who you really
are before your Creator. Here’s the
next verse: "Nothing in al l creation is
hidden from God’s sight. Everything is
uncovered and laid bare before the
eyes of him to whom we must give
account." (Hebrews 4:1 3) Why would
we want the Bible to do that to us?
Because God is a skilful and
compassionate surgeon who can heal
the problems uncovered by his sharp
knife.

The Revd Graham Burrows
01 524 781 21 0

FLU CLINICS 201 3
for patients of the

LUNESDALE SURGERY,
KIRKBY LONSDALE

& WEST VIEW SURGERY, HORNBY

THESE ARE OPEN SURGERIES -
NO APPOINTMENT NEEDED

Tuesday 8 October 9.30am – 1 2.00
Kirkby Lonsdale Institute

Friday 11 October 9.30am – 1 2.00
Hornby Institute

Tuesday 22 October 9.30am – 1 2.00
Kirkby Lonsdale Institute

If you are 65 or over (or wil l be 65
before 31 /3/201 4) or fal l into any of
the at risk groups, please make a
note of the dates/times as individual
letters wil l not be sent to patients.

Healthy people under 65 years old do
not need to be vaccinated

Vicar's Letter...

ST JAMES & HOLY TRINITY
CHURCH TELEPHONE NUMBERS

Vicar: 01 524 781 21 0

Wardens (Burton):
Michael Carr 781 283
Colin Dugdale 781 928
John Gaskins 7821 81
Frances Roberts 781 943

Wardens (Holme):
Geoff Wragg 781 758
Richard Lea 01 5395 64239

Treasurer: Rebecca Jackson 782590
Secretary: George Flanders 781 729
Organist/Choir Ldr: Kath Mil ls 7321 94
Reader: David Mil ls 7321 94
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October Services
Sunday 6 October 1 0.30

Burton Family Service

Wednesday 9 October 11 .00

Holme Holy Communion (BCP)

Sunday 1 3 October 8.00

Burton Holy Communion (BCP)

Sunday 1 3 October 1 0.30

Holme Morning Church (HC)

Sunday 20 October 1 0.30

Burton Family Service

Sunday 27 October 1 0.30

Holme Family Service

Sunday 27 October 1 0.30

Burton Morning Prayer (BCP)

St James' Burton & Holy Trinity Holme

St. Mary's R.C. Church
Yealand Conyers

Mass Times:
Sat 6.00 pm

Contact: Canon J Gibson
01 524 732940

for further information

Warton Methodist Church
Borwick Lane, Warton

Sunday Service: 1 0.30am

Whizz Kids : : Creche
(school-age children) (below school-age)

Church Tel: 01 524 732626

Yealand Quakers
Yealand Meeting House

1 8 Yealand Road, Yealand Conyers

Our normal Sunday Meetings for
Worship are held from 1 0.30 - 11 .30am

Visitors are always welcome

For more information call :

01 524 781 601 or 01 524 782052

or 01 524 732336

www.stjamesburton.org
St James’ Church Online

St James’ & Holy Trinity
Junior Church

SEEDLINGS & SUNDAY CLUB (0-11 )
meet during the Sunday Morning

Service

YO-YO GROUP (ages 11 to 1 6)
meets most Sundays at 1 0.30am

For more information call 781 928

Transport to Church
I f anyone wil l need a lift to either Burton
or Holme church, please contact either
Colin (01 524 781 928) or Richard
(01 5395 64239).

Prayer Requests
I f you would l ike to request prayer for
yourself or for anyone else, please
contact one of the Church Wardens.
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Peace and War 75 years ago

"Best Show since the War" was the
verdict on Burton Show and other
agricultural shows in the Autumn of
1 938. The headline meant the First
World War, whose impending centenary
is now attracting so much attention.
Entries at the show, which was held in
Dalton Hall Park, numbered 327
compared to 311 in the previous year.
"Sheep were particularly strong while
the improvement in quality of cattle and
horses was notable. A new feature was
a section for home industries. The well
fi l led classes covered needlework,
embroidery, dressmaking, handicrafts
and among the 250 entries were some
from as far afield as the Isle of Wight."
The high agricultural contribution was
surprising as "harvesting and in some
cases haymaking were sti l l occupying
the attention of farmers."

Meanwhile, al l the show goers were
obsessed with fears that a new war was
about to break out over Germany's
threats to Czechoslovakia. Air Raid
Precautions (ARP) wardens were
recruited by Mr Cummings and First Aid
Lectures from District Nurse Rodd were
held "every Friday evening at
Morewood School. " Down at the
National School vi l lagers queued to be

fitted with gas masks and leaflets were
distributed showing how to dig a "refuge
trench." More practical ly, preparations
were made for bil leting some of the
20,000 refugees planned to be
evacuated to Westmorland from north
eastern cities l ike Newcastle. But in the
nick of time, Peace for our Time was
secured when the Prime Minister,
Nevil le Chamberlain, made the
agreement with Herr Hitler at Munich.
Burton's peace celebrations included a
special church service and there were
cheers for Mr Chamberlain at an ex-
serviceman's supper, where a "toast to
the fal len" (of The Great War) was
raised.

Then, briefly, vi l lage l ife seemed to
return to normal. The Wl heard a talk
from Mrs Smith of Morecambe on dress
making; a testimonial fund was
organised for Miss EJ Corless who had
served the vil lage school for 40 years;
£1 4:8s:5d was collected for the
NSPCC; and Miss Kendal and Mr
Dobson won a spot dance at the Tennis
Club Social. On 11 November a "good
number" gathered at the War Memorial
and the Poppy Appeal raised
£1 0:1 1 s:0d. Final ly, just before
Christmas, early lambs were born at
Green Dragon Farm. Yet, despite al l the
autumnal hopes, only 1 0 months later a
confl ict even greater than The Great
War broke out which is sti l l , invariably,
known simply as The War.

Historical Footnote
by Roger Bingham
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At their meeting on the 1 2
September, members of Burton

WI enjoyed a very interesting and
enlightening talk by Mr George
Crossman entitled, "My Life as a
Morecambe Bay Coastguard." The
meeting was an open one and Mr
Crossman was able to answer
questions from members and visitors
al ike.

I t was also reported at the meeting that
two members had entered five items in
the WI Show and gained 3 gold and 2
silver stars for their painting and
preserves. The competition for "A
Seaside Beach" photo was won by Kath
Hayhurst, with Hester Wil l ink second.
Sue Humphries won the raffle.

At the October meeting the speaker wil l
be David Poole on "A year at Leighton
Moss" and the competition wil l be "A
Model Bird."

Helena Nixon

Join Doreen and Ben for an informal
hour’s worth of of popular hits from the
1 920s onwards. Silver Songsters isn’t a
club or a choir and no particular vocal
abil ity is required: al l are welcome. You
don’t have to know the words since lyric
sheets are provided. The £3 charge
includes refreshments, a free raffle and
of course, a warm welcome!

The dates for the rest of 201 3 are: 23
October, 27 November and 1 8
December, al l at 1 .30pm in Burton
Memorial Hall .

Further detai ls:
Ring Ben (01 539 723944) or Doreen
(01 539 734583)
email : bengoodman81 4@gmail .com
website: www.si lversongsters.com

Burton W.I. NEWS
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Roger Reports...
from the District & County Councils

September was particularly busy, with
meetings almost every day and a 1 92
mile County Development Control
round trip on site visits. We also had an
interesting seminar on wind farms. This
fol lowed a United Nations rul ing that
the UK is at fault in "ignoring local
opinion" when some of the current 252
on-shore and 279 off-shore wind farms
were instal led. Inval id reasons for
objection include an individual 's right to
a view, arguments about efficiency e.g.
"they never seem to be working", and
"equitable provision", e.g. "why should
our area have lots of windmil ls and the
National Parks none?" Valid objections
include large scale damage to
landscape such as windmil ls on
Wainwright heights, the cumulative
effect of many wind-farms as at
Kil l ington, or by sequential
development l ike turbines dotted along
the M6. Other reasons include effect on
highways, ecology and archaeology,
e.g. at the Silfield, Gatebeck, inquiry my
stating that construction traffic would
damage mediaeval hedgerows was
accepted as a valid objection.

Meanwhile planning for the 201 4-1 5
budget goes inexorably on. The new
county administration has not
undertaken to keep the Council Tax at
its present level, (unchanged for four

years) but is nevertheless trying to
make £88m savings as the government
grant is to be cut by 1 0%. 1 50 staff
reductions are envisaged. I wil l
continue to press for at least the current
funding for highways, and, on a lesser
scale, the retention of the mobile
l ibraries.

Thanks to a government grant of
£7.38m the Cumbria Cycle Strategic
Network is to be expanded but I do not
as yet know whether our area, which
already has cycle tourist routes, wil l be
affected.

Increased grants to carers are planned
and, fol lowing some notorious national
cases, an extra £608,000 has been
allocated to Children's Safeguarding
Services. Happily, juvenile crime
(committed by 11 -1 7 year olds) fel l by
30% compared to the previous year.
There are 45,000 young people in the
age group and the 1% crime rate is one
of the lowest in the country.

Controversial ly, an attempt by the Local
Government Minister, Eric Pickles, to
prevent councils paying the wages of
staff absent on trades union duties was
thrown out by the courts. I understand
that, currently, trades union
representatives cost the county
£500,000 p.a.

Another change is that 20% of the
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Do you enjoy reading and discussing
books? Would you like to help set up
and join a Reading Group in Burton?
Then come along to an initial meeting
on Wednesday 30 October at 2pm in
the Memorial Hall to find out if there is
enough interest to take this forward and
form a group.

I f you would l ike further information on
any of the above or about any of the
services which Age UK South Lakeland
can offer older people, please contact
Ruth Taylor on 01 539 7281 80 or come
along to the Memorial Hall on Monday
7 October between 1 0am and 11 am.

You can contact Roger as fol lows:
South Lakeland District & Cumbria County

Council lor R.K. Bingham
The Smithy, Ackenthwaite,

Milnthorpe, Cumbria, LA7 7DH
Tel: 01 5395 63694

e-mail : roger.bingham@cumbriacc.gov.uk

government's new homes bonus is
being diverted to economic
regeneration. Although the district's
share of the council tax is only about
1 3% compared to the county's 66%,
SLDC is aiming at no increases and
has hopes of improving services l ike
waste collection to 80% of public
approval.

A trial of separate receptacles for
plastic is being made in Kendal. I have
mentioned that putting out another blue
box could create obstructions where
houses open out directly onto the
street. May I remind you that
householders unable to move their
wheelie bins and blue boxes can ask
for a doorstep collection by ringing
01 539 733333.

Following a mildish winter we have
ample supplies of salt and grit, and I am
pleased that flood prevention work is
being carried out in Neddy Hil l and Tan
Pits Lane. I have asked that the gul l ies
in Main St and elsewhere be scoured
ere the winter storms begin.

Best wishes,
Roger

LMMES

CINDERBARROW RAILWAY

Halloween GHOST TRAIN
Thursday 31 October
5.30pm to 9.00pm

Fish & Chip Van: bring a torch
To check weather/running call

01 539 781 767
that afternoon
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Burton in Kendal

Onion Show
A reminder to al l of the
forthcoming Onion Show

Entries taken from 1 0am and close at
1 2 noon for judging to commence
afterwards. Auction of promises/entries
to commence at 2pm, we look forward
to another bri l l iant day.

Many thanks in anticipation of your
support.
Neil , Callum & Carl

ONION SHOW

Kings Arms Burton

Sunday 6 October

Neil and Ann France have also told us
that they wil l be serving food all day at
the Kings Arms, and that there wil l be a
Surprise Guest Appearance behind the
bar at approx 2pm! Who??? We're not
tel l ing, so you wil l just have to come
along to find out!

Wednesday 1 6 October
World Food Day

£1 from every meal served at the Kings
Arms wil l be donated to Lancaster
Homeless.

Classes

1 . 3 Dressed onions
2. 3 Leeks
3. 3 Onion sets
4. 2 Cabbages
5. 2 Cauliflowers
6. 3 Beetroot
7. 3 Carrots
8. 3 Individual salad vegetables
9. 3 Individual mixed vegetables
1 0. 5 Individual mixed vegetables
11 . Heaviest onion
1 2. Heaviest vegetable
1 3. 5 Dessert apples
1 4. 5 Cooking apples
1 5. Pot plant
1 6. Vase of flowers
1 7. Vase of dahlias
1 8. 3 Chrysanthemums
1 9. Chocolate cake
20. Fruit pie
21 . Loaf of bread
22. Novelty cake
23. 4 Cup cakes
24. Tray bake
25. 3 Poultry eggs
26. Novice class (any veg)

Children’s classes:
Up to yr 2 and yrs 3-6

27. Miniature garden
28. Fruit and veg animal
29. Design a new logo for Burton
Children’s Sport Committee (open
class)
30. 3 Decorated biscuits

OPEN EVERY DAY FOR DRINKS
Sunday closing time 11pm

Meals 12­2pm & 5.30­9pm Mon­Tues;
12­9pm Wed­Sun.

Breakfasts every day 9am­11am
(9am­12 weekends)

Mon: Steak Night : : Wed: Curry Night : : Fri : Fish Night

Tel: 01 524 781 409

The Kings Arms, Burton
British Cask Ale Week 27 Sept - 6 Oct,

lots of cask ales to choose from
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Promises to date are as follows:

Side of smoked salmon
Walking stick
Furness Fish and Game Hamper
Bulk bag of logs
Half rib of Hereford beef
1 0lb pack of traditional free range pork
Dinner 4 4 @ 4teen Hutton Close
Brace of pheasants + haunch of
venison
Day's driven pheasant shooting @
Heversham
Weekend for 4 @ Peter House Farm,
Bassenthwaite
Park House box of beef
Family membership to Burton Bowling
Club
1 week self-catering nr Foxford,
southern Ireland, 1 5mins from the River
Moy, sleeps 4
Greek hamper
Thwaites Brewery trip
2 gardeners for half a day
Weekend at Seathwaite Cottage
Mountain bike
Brett Arkwright photo
Bespoke bird table
Sandstone Planter
Dinner 4 2 @ the Kings
Dinner 4 2 with transport @ the
Fenwick Arms
Days joinery with £1 00.00 materials
voucher
1 .5hr children’s photo shoot with 1 0 x 8
print

A hot air balloon caused great excitement recently when
it landed in the field between the Station Lane houses &
the M6! Photos: Barry Morgan © 2013

Up, up and away...
in my beautiful balloon!
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Burton Recreation Trust
Annual 1 0K and Fun Run

Burton Recreation Trust held its annual
1 0K & Fun Run on Sunday 8
September where sixty six 1 0K runners
and thirty eight Fun Runners competed.
The forecasted rain fortunately held off,
and timekeepers and those serving hot
drinks and barbecued food in the
school playground didn’t need to rapidly
erect the gazebos!

The official race starter was district &
county council lor Roger Bingham, who
also presented the prizes. The main
sponsor was Aggregate Industries Ltd.
Other local businesses generously
provided donations and raffle & spot
prizes.

Results of the 1 0K were:
1 st Male: Sam Fisher who romped
home in 36 minutes and 1 0 seconds,
57 seconds better than last year’s
winner. Sam was also the Under 21
winner.
1 st Female: Katherine Whitehouse
45:55
Veteran Male was Paul Muller who also
came second overal l at 36:30
Veteran Female was Kath Hayer who
was also 2nd Female 47:49
3rd Male: Richard Marlton 37:23
3rd Female: Maxine Warden 48:20
Female under 21 winner was Catherine
Nichol.

Fun run results were:
1 st Samantha Bland
2nd Jack Wilkinson
3rd Matt Clarke

The oldest runner in the 1 0K was won
jointly by Bernard & Evelyn Elkington
who received a bottle of sparkl ing
wine. Fancy dress winner was cowboy
Jack Stephens, and the youngest fun
runner was James Coates, who both
received a bag of goodies. A good
selection of spot prizes was also
awarded for both the 1 0K and the fun
run.

This annual event is the main
fundraiser for Burton Recreation Trust
which provides outdoor recreation
facil ities in the centre of the vil lage
including a bowling green and tennis
courts and is open to all residents of
Burton and surrounding district. A
donation wil l also made be to Burton-in-
Kendal First Responders. Two of
Burton’s First Responders acted as
marshalls for the event.

The Trust would l ike to thank everyone
who took part; competitors, helpers and
those businesses which sponsored the
event, which is now a firm favourite in
the running calendar and good practice
(so we’re told) for the Great North Run!
I t is always held on the second Sunday
in September, so now is the time to put
this in your diaries and start your
training regime for next year!

Berry’s Garden Services
(Previously Holme Garden Services)

Berry’s Garden Services
now offers al l aspects of gardening needs

including grass cutting, general garden

maintenance, design and planting,

tidy / clearances

For Fast and Friendly Quotes

Ring Nick Berry 07766 395595
or email nicholas.berry1 9@hotmail .com
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Both races start from Morewood Drive,
the 1 0K starts at 11 .00am from the top
and the Fun Run at 11 .1 5am from the
school. Both races turn southward
along Main Street and turn up Dalton
Lane, The fun runners then turn up
Dicken Lane towards Dalton whilst the
1 0K takes in the gruell ing hil l up to 1 9
Trees and turn left there to Dalton,
where there is a water stop. Both
races can then pick up speed on the

downhil l al l the way down Vicarage Lane, the fun runners turning left through Glebe
Close, through the pedestrian gate onto the Main Street and to the Finish just
through the school gates.

The 1 0K run crosses the Vicarage Lane crossroads
and head down Tanpits Lane to Station Lane, over
the motorway, under the canal and railway bridges
and left to Hilderstones where there is a second

water stop. Onward
then to Tarn Lane and
left onto Main Street
finishing at the school. A
tough run but it gets the
worst over first and you
can’t beat the scenery!

Last but by no means
least, thanks to Tony
Connor, our official
photographer and
whose photos of the
race can be seen in the
Vil lage Store.

Jane Hopwood

Top: The start
Left: Sam Fisher, 1st male, with Cllr Roger Bingham
Right: Katherine Whitehouse, 1st female with Cllr
Bingham. Images by Tony Connor © 2013

Specialising in intensive driving courses

Are you...
... too busy to learn with weekly hourly driving lessons?
... needing to obtain your full driving licence quickly?

Then call Chris on 07921 104 944 or 01539 561 692
email LDID@ymail.com

• Interior + Exterior • High Quality Finish

• Domestic +
Commercial

• Paper Hanging • 24 Month Guarantee

• Dulux Select
Decorator

For a no-obligation estimate and advice call

Martyn your local decorator on:

Tel 01 524 781 291 Mob 07939 3741 45

Email m. looker@hotmail .co.uk
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POLICE REPORT BURTON

1 5/8 A report of hard sell ing tactics by
Cold Callers. Patrols attended but we
were unable to locate any male
described on the log. I f at al l you feel
uncomfortable at your own door please
let us know so we can come to the area
and check out the cold callers. Many do
have a licensed badge to enable them
to do this but unfortunately the small
minority let themselves down. I f you
want a sticker to display in your window
please feel free to get in touch with me
on the 1 01 number or email me at
amanda.coleman@cumbria.pol ice.uk.

1 6/9 A report of children playing in the
road on St James Drive and putting
themselves at risk, patrols attended but
no children were in the road. This is
something I wil l mention to the school
re road safety.

1 7/8 A male netting in the river nearby
for salmon was reported to us. River
watch and the water bail iffs were
informed but it turned out to be just into
the Lancs area.

27/8 A complaint regarding large
tractors using Dalton Lane towards
Kirkby Lonsdale was reported to us.
These have been reported as having

very near misses with other road users
and using their mobile phones whilst
driving. This has been dealt and they
have been spoken to regarding their
manner of driving.

A resident has let us know their
concerns re cars parking on the zig zag
lines outside the school at school times.
I have been in touch with the school so
hopeful ly they wil l send out a letter to
reiterate this once again.

In the month of September we are
running our alcohol strategy operation.
We wil l be going into al l secondary
schools to give talks about the effects
that alcohol has on the body and to
warn youths regarding the
consequences while under the
influence. Domestic abuse, assaults,
public disorder, antisocial behaviour can
all be caused by offenders or victims
being under the influence of alcohol.
Not only does it cause misery but the
cost to policing is huge.

Tackling burglary is a force priority.
Recent statistics show that over 60% of
burglaries are via insecure properties
with burglars getting access to homes
via open windows and unlocked doors.
To prevent your home being an easy
target for thieves, please take some
time now to assess the security of your
home. The fol lowing advice below wil l
greatly help to keep your home and
possessions safe.

Cumbria
PoliceNews
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Burglary
Top Tips to keep your house safe •
Lock doors & windows before you go
out • Remove keys from locks & keep
out of reach of windows & doors •
Ensure side gates & sheds are locked •
Keep gifts, cash & valuables safe &
well hidden, so they can’t be seen or
reached by thieves • Consider fitting a
burglar alarm & low energy dusk to
dawn lighting, check regularly to ensure
they work • Ensure your house is
secure, preventing someone entering
when you are busy elsewhere in the
house or garden • Postcode your
valuables with a UV pen, consider
registering them on
www.immobil ise.com • Leave a light on
in a room & draw curtains when you go
out at night • Look out for your
neighbour’s property • Consider joining
a Neighbourhood Watch Scheme •
Cancel newspapers, milk etc when you
go on holiday • Make sure callers to
your home are genuine, always ask for
ID

Anybody interested in joining Farm
Watch/neighbourhood watch is asked
to contact Cumbria Police on 1 01 and
ask for Kendal Police or visit
www.cumbriacommunitymessaging.co.
uk.

The current community priority for
Sedbergh and Kirkby Lonsdale is rural
burglaries and vehicle crime. We wil l

keep you updated as to the main
actions taken and results.

To suggest future community priorities
please feel free to attend contact us on
1 01 or email us on
karen.dakin@cumbria.pol ice.uk or
amanda.coleman@cumbria.pol ice.uk or
alternatively you can speak to us during
our regular drop in the community
office, on the last Friday of each month
between 1 2.00noon and 1 .00pm and at
the auction mart at Crooklands on the
third Tuesday from 1 2.30pm. We would
be pleased to meet you all to discuss
any issues or simply for a chat.

You can also fol low us on Facebook
www.facebook.com/cumbriapolice and
Twitter www.twitter.com/cumbriapolice
PCSO 5206 Karen Dakin
PCSO 5244 Mandy Coleman

Do you want a venue for
your charity event or quiz?
We can supply the venue and light
refreshments free, or at nominal cost

on a Wednesday or Thursday

Please contact
Ann at the Kings Arms:

01 524 781 409
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Burton Pre-school

Halloween Party
Saturday 26 October

Burton Memorial Hall
5.30pm - 8pm

Disco, Fancy dress, Pumpkin
competition, Refreshments

All welcome!
Come along and have fun

Burton Pre-school

New to You Sale
Saturday 9 November

1 0am - 1 2noon
Burton Memorial Hall

Good quality toys, clothes and
equipment

Refreshments and
homemade cakes available

To sell , please contact
Rebecca Ludlam on 01 524 782598

Drop off Friday evening 7.30pm - 9pm
or Saturday morning 7am - 9am

HOLME SOCIAL CLUB
Tel: 01 524 781 936

Saturday 1 9 October
TONY OWENS
Great Singer

Members £1 Non Members £3

All Welcome
Come and Support Your Local Club

Don’t forget to renew your membership
for 201 3/201 4

Burton Pre-school

Fundraising Events

SWAP DON'T SHOP!
Come along to our Clothes Exchange
on 11 October 7.30pm at The
Watersedge Restaurant, Borwick. We
all have gorgeous clothes we just don't
wear any more for one reason or
another. . . Have fun, get together with
friends and update your wardrobe for
free!

Clear out your old clothes, accessories
and footwear, fetch them along and
exchange them for a whole new look!
How does it work? Fetch your clothes
along and swap them for tokens.
Browse through the clothes,
accessories and shoes. Make your
selections. 'Buy' them with your tokens.
£5 entry to Burton Pre-school.

293 Marine Road Central, Morecambe LA4 5BY
Open 7 days a week

Modern authentic oriental cuisine
Cooked fresh to order using

only fresh ingredients

CHINESE BANQUET & HAPPY HOUR
Tel: (01 524) 423860 or 420944

Free Wi-Fi
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St James’s Church

invites you to

Afternoon Tea at Café Church

Time to welcome the

Revd Graham Burrows

Wednesday 1 6 October

2.00pm to 3.30pm

Burton Memorial Hall

Reception Room

All Welcome

Hutton Roof Crags Nature Reserve

After 56 years, and thought for a long
time to having become extinct, the rare
holly fern has recently been
rediscovered on Cumbria Wildl ife
Trust’s Hutton Roof Crags Nature
Reserve. The new record has aroused
much interest both locally and further
afield, even as far as the British
Museum.

The plant was found after al l this time
fol lowing extensive searches by local
Burton natural ist Bryan Yorke, who is
on the nature reserve on most days
searching, recording and il lustrating its
rich wildl ife. Bryan says he's even more
delighted because the Hutton Roof
Crags record is believed to be located
as the lowest altitude ever recorded for
this species in the whole of the United
Kingdom.

Hutton Roof Crags is home to many
rare and unusual species of plants but
to rediscover the holly fern after al l this

time was unexpected, especial ly with
the nature reserve being so well
documented over the years, so we are
all very excited with this find!

I f you would l ike to help at Hutton Roof
Crags, come along to a conservation
work party on 20 October, 27
November or 11 December. Contact the
reserves officer, Andrew Walter by
phone on 01 539 81 6300 or by email to
andreww@cumbriawildl ifetrust.org.uk
for more detai ls.

The holly fern, Polystichum Lonchitis, found alive and
well in the reserve. Photo © 2013 Andrew Walter

Cumbria Wildl ife Trust
http: //www.cumbriawildl ifetrust.org.uk/
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Friday 4 October
Hats Off To Laurel And Hardy
Admission - £1 0, under 1 6s - £5
A brand new show about Stan and
Oll ie, portraying their early l ives, rise to
international stardom, the decline of
their movie careers and their phoenix-
l ike revival on the stages of Europe.
Lucky Dog Productions

Sunday 1 3 October 2.30pm
The Solem Quartet Admission - £8,
under 1 6s - £5
Original ly formed at Manchester
University in 2011 , whilst studying at
the Royal Northern College of Music
they were winners of the Britten
Centenary Intercol legiate String Quartet
Competition and the RNCM Nossek
prize. Royal Northern College of Music

Friday 1 8 October
I Spy Mrs Peery! Admission - £1 0,
under 1 6s - £5
A story of mystery, intrigue and
suspense, more violent than a crash
diet, more spine chil l ing than ice cubes
down the back of yer nightie! Mrs Peery
sees it al l from behind her net curtains,
she never crosses her own door step
but she's plenty to say about the state
of her neighbours. MsFits Theatre

E­mail: boxoffice@theherontheatre.com
Book online: www.theherontheatre.com
Telephone: 015395 64283

Friday 25 October
THE HUNT (201 2) [1 5]
1 hour 55 mins Adm: £5
Cast: Mads Mikkelsen,
Thomas Bo Larsen &
Annika Wedderkopp
Lucas, a small town

kindergarten teacher down on his luck,
is a popular member of his close-knit
community but when a false accusation
is casually made by a child in his care
he is forced into a lonely fight for his l ife
and dignity. "A superbly thrilling drama"
(Peter Bradshaw ­ Guardian)

Burton-in-Kendal
Art & Craft

Society

New members & visitors welcome

Burton Memorial Hall

OCTOBER WORKSHOP MOVED TO
SATURDAY 1 5 FEBRUARY 201 4

Unless shown otherwise all performances
start at 7.30pm. Doors open 45 minutes
before a performance.

Facilities: Car Parking ­ Disabled Access ­
Hearing Loop installed ­ Coffee & Drinks
on sale

What’s On at the

Heron Theatre Beetham
Registered Charity No. 5011 34

"Bees"
Speaker: Fred Ayres

Tuesday 22 October 7.30pm
Borwick & Priest Hutton

Memorial Hall

Borwick & Priest Hutton

Gardeners’ Club
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October Walks

Sunday 6 October 1 pm

Wray Castle 6 miles

Leader: Cecil ia Hunt 41 7646

Wednesday 1 6 October ***

Wyre Lake

Clive Horsford 782493

Saturday 1 9 October 9am

The Dodds

Keith & Kay Butterworth

Holme & District

Photographic

Society

October Meetings

Friday 4 October
Wilkinson's Open
Judge: Nick Witham

Friday 11 October
Portrait evening with Martyn Mackie
Entries for the Smithy Open

Friday 1 8 October
Battle against Lunesdale at Holme
Judge: Dave Bibby

November Meetings

Friday 1 November
Smithy Open
Judge: Gordon Jenkins

Saturday 2 / Sunday 3 November
Annual Exhibition
Burton Memorial Hall

Meetings are held at the
Parish Hall , Holme unless otherwise

stated

Visitors welcome at al l meetings: £2

www.holmeps.co.uk

Burton
Fellwalking

Society

All walks: Meet in the Memorial Hall car park to
arrange lifts & share transport to the starting
point. (*** less than 5 miles at a gentle pace)

Visitors £2.00 Membership £8 from Jan 1st yearly
More info from the secretary, Kath Kirkman, on

781245 or visit our website:
http://fellwalkers.burtonweb.org.uk

Cancer Care Cafe

Last Friday of every month
at Slynedales, Slyne Rd, Lancaster

(beside Beaumont Bridge)

Open for Tea and Coffee
1 0.00 am - 1 2 noon

Free Parking. Everybody Welcome!

Further details from 01 524 381 820

BURTON WI

A Year at Leighton Moss
Speaker: David Poole

Thursday 1 0 October
7.30pm Burton Memorial Hall

Competition: A model bird
Hostesses: Bobby Nunn, Alice Wood

New Members & Visitors Welcome!
Contact: Helena Nixon 01524 781048 for details
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Silver Songsters
at the

Burton Memorial
Hall

Join us on
Wednesday 23 October 1 .30pm

Further detai ls ring:

Ben (01 539 723944)

or Doreen (01 539 734583)

Email :bengoodman81 4@gmail .com.

Website: www.si lversongsters.com

Kirkby Lonsdale Netball Club

Queen Elizabeth School Sports Hall
Thursdays: 7pm - 8:30pm

For fitness or fun, competitive and non-
competitive players. All abi l ities

welcome—come along and try the first
few sessions for free!

For more information contact:
Hannelie Pearson: 07789 441 353

Lisa Longley: 07847 1 74662

Kirkby Lonsdale Junior Netball
Club

Are you a budding player?
If so, then we would l ike to see you

at our junior netbal l training!

Thursdays: 6pm - 7pm
Queen Elizabeth School sports hall

Kirkby Lonsdale

Open to all players of al l abi l ities
between years 6-9

(please wear suitable clothing and
trainers)

£1 0 membership fee for the ful l year

For more information contact:
Louise Dawson

01 524 782277 or 0777 1 36 4708

DRU YOGA CLASSES
BURTON MEMORIAL HALL
TUESDAY 1 .00 – 2.30pm

£5.00 per class

ENQUIRIES 01 5395 641 45
Email : l indagriffith98@aol.com

http://localhistory.burtonweb.org.uk

Holme & District

Local History
Society

Monday 21 October 7.30pm

Inn Signs
Speaker: Peter Marshall
Burton Memorial Hall

Visitors & new members welcome

BURTON TENNIS CLUB

New memberships start
1 April 201 3 to 31 March 201 4

Single membership £40
Family membership £70
Child membership £20

Group Coaching begins Tues 26
March and every Tuesday at 7.30pm.

£3 per session. Non-members
welcome.

Summer Members' Knockout
Tournament.

For the more competitive there are
teams in the Lancaster Mixed, Ladies
and Winter Veterans Leagues. We
could also enter junior teams subject
to available membership.

I f you’re not already a member and
are interested in joining, take a
membership form from the Pavil ion
notice board or contact Phil Mann on
01 524 7821 52.
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BURTON NEWS
Please send us your letters - articles - events
news - stories - recipes etc for publication

Drop them into The Newsagents, Main Street, Burton
or send by e­mail to editor@burtonnews.org.uk

NEXT MEETING 7.30pm
Tuesday 1 5 October in BMH

LAST DATE FOR COPY
20 October for the November issue

Annual Gift Subscriptions

If you know of anyone who may like to receive
BN regularly each month, why not buy them an
Annual Gift Subscription?

For £12 within the UK they will receive a copy of
BN each month (11 copies per year). A great
way for family, friends and former residents to
keep in touch with what’s happening here in
Burton. Anyone interested should contact BN at
the address in the box below.

If you are planning an event in Burton let us know and
we’ll add a free entry to the list which we publish in

every issue. This gives your event more publicity and
flags up potential clashes of dates. Let BN help you

make the most of your event!

Swap Shop or For Sale adverts are included subject
to available space & must include a phone number.
Text for advert should be put into a sealed envelope
marked BN Sales & Swaps & be left at the
newsagents.

Pilates Classes

Thursdays 3pm - 4pm
Burton Memorial Hall

£36 for 6 sessions or £7 per session

Pilates targets the deep postural muscles
resulting in a longer, leaner and more toned
body. It is suitable for all ages and fitness levels
as exercises can be modified to meet the needs
of everyone.

For more details of these and other Pilates
classes, and to reserve a place, contact Hilary
by phone on 01539 736375 or 0794 851 6223 or
by email to: southlakespilates@gmail.com

Callanetics Sessions

Callanetics every Friday morning from
9.30 - 1 0.30am at Burton Memorial Hall

Callanetics every Thursday evening
from 5.30 - 6.30pm and Zumba from
6.45 - 7.45pm at Holme Parish Hall

Special Offer
CALLANETICS & ZUMBA

1) 1 Class per week £5
2) *5 Classes over 5 weeks £23 a saving of £2
3) *10 Classes over 10 weeks £45 a saving of £5

Contact Lesley Gaulter on
07749 756992 or email :

l .gaulter@hotmail .co.uk and website:
www.callaneticsblackpool.co.uk

Holme & District Flower Club

"My love of flowers"

Speaker: Amelia Forrester

Monday 7 October 7.30pm

Preston Patrick Memorial Hall

Visitors welcome: £5 per person

KEEP US POSTED!



30

Circuit Training
Mondays 7.1 5 - 8.1 5pm

BMH Main Hall

Wednesdays 7.1 5 - 8.1 5pm HIIT
BMH Club Room

Fridays 6.1 5 - 7.1 5pm
BMH Reception Room

Improve your Strength & Endurance
Cardio­Vascular System

Body Composition & Flexibility
For further info call John 01 524 781 707

Burton in Kendal
Rainbows Brownies & Guides

I f you or your daughter would l ike to
know more about joining or volunteering

please call 0800 1 69 5901 or visit
www.girlguiding.org.uk/interested

Mobile Banking Service
Memorial Hall Car Park

Fridays
1 .1 5pm - 1 .45pm

http://www.natwest.com/personal/more­ways/g4/
atwests­mobile­banking­service/cumbria.ashx

Burton Tennis Club

Get fit and meet people. Any age & ability
catered for. Competitions & local league
teams. Coaching sessions, club nights &

afternoons. New membership open from 1 April. Phone
Phil Mann on 01524 782152 for details.

Burton Crown Green Bowling

We meet every Monday night from about 6.30
unti l 8.00 (ish) from about mid-March, and
anyone wishing to try their hand wil l be more
than welcome. More detai ls from Malcolm
Brownsord, Acting Chairman, tel: 781 405.

Burton Indoor Bowling Club

We meet each Wednesday afternoon 2 ti l l
4. I t's good fun and exercise. Why not try it
out? Everyone welcome at Burton
Memorial Hall .

LADIES BADMINTON

Ladies Badminton meets in the BMH every
Tuesday from 1 .30pm - 2.30pm. If anyone
would l ike to join the group please ask for
more detai ls from Stephanie Micklethwaite on
781 073.

ART IN BURTON
Three art groups meet regularly in the Memorial
Hall. If you are interested, why not contact the group
leaders to find out more about each session?

Monday 2 pm ­ 4 pm Mary Newell, tel: 782749
Thursday 9.30 am ­ 12 noon Judith Ellis, tel: 781057

Friday 9.30 am ­ 12 noon Paula Firth, tel: 781984

County Library
Van Times

The library van will be in the Memorial Hall car
park every Monday between 10.00 ­ 11.00 a.m.
Why not pop along and save yourself a trip to
Kendal?

Library Coffee Morning
Monday 7 October

1 0am - 11 am

Burton Memorial Hall

South Lakes Age Concern

BURTON LUNCH CLUB
(for over 55s)

The Burton Lunch Club meets every month in the
Kings Arms, Burton. The club is open to anyone
aged 55 or older. To join the club and book your
lunch please contact Mrs Margaret Prady on 01524
781195. The next meeting is Wednesday 9 October.
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Burton­in­Kendal
Voluntary Car Scheme

If you need transport to hospital, doctor, dentist,
optician etc please contact Lynne Herd on 781905.
When she is away please contact Peter or Kathryn
Smith on 782198. (If you could spare some time
time as a driver you would be most welcome,
please contact Lynne or Peter for details.)

SURGERY TIMES
Dr JH Gorrigan

By appointment only at the
Memorial Hall .

To make appointments
please telephone 01 5395 63307

Child Health Clinic

1 st Wednesday of each month

1 0.00 -11 .00 am

No appointment necessary

Health Visitor: Shirley Bennett 01 5395 64887

OUT OF HOURS PHARMACY
SERVICE

Ash Trees Pharmacy
Market Street, Carnforth

Monday to Friday 7am to 11pm
Saturday 8am to 6.30pm

Sunday 8am to 6pm
Tel: 01 524 727877 - Fax: 01 524 730421

Useful Phone Numbers
Burton News Editors 01 524 781 306

Burton Post Office 01 524 781 828

Morewood School 01 524 781 627

Dallam School 01 5395 651 65

QES, Kirkby Lonsdale 01 5242 71 275

CrimeStoppers 0800 555 111

Police non-emergency 1 01

Kendal Library 01 539 71 3520

Kendal Hospital 01 539 732288

Lancaster Hospital 01 524 65944

Council Switchboards
Cumbria CC 01 228 606060

South Lakeland DC 08450 504434

Civil Registration Services
Births, Marriages, Deaths

Registration of Births and Deaths is overseen by the
Kendal Registrar’s Office, based in County Hall,
Kendal. Telephone 01539 773566 or send an e­mail
to kendal.registeroffice@cumbriacc.gov.uk

Registrations may also be undertaken at Milnthorpe
and Kirkby Lonsdale Libraries by appointment only,
contact the Kendal Office to arrange an
appointment. To arrange a marriage contact the
Kendal Registrar.

Cumbria County Council Highways Hotl ine

0845 609 6609
to report road or pavement problems

SLDC Recycling Information
Andy Vickers

Customer Contact Centre
on 0845 050 4434
or by email to:

recycling@southlakeland.gov.uk

burton in kendal
parish council

Meetings are 3rd Thursday of every month

7.30pm in the Memorial Hall

Meetings:
Members of the public are always welcome to observe.
Each meetings includes an OPEN FORUM where
parishioners may raise matters of concern to them.

Planning applications:
Parishioners are asked to ensure they notify the PC as
well as the planning authority of any comments or
objections they have about any planning application
within the parish.

Agendas, Minutes & Contact Details:
Are available on the PC notice board outside the
Memorial Hall, on the PC website, or on request from the
Parish Clerk.

Website:

Documents relating to the PC may be downloaded or
read online here: www.burton­in­kendal­pc.gov.uk

For further information, contact

The Clerk ­ Peter Smith on 782198

Community Info



Annual Onion Show, Sunday 6 October, Kings Arms

Wheels for Alex Quiz Night, Thurs 1 0 Oct, Smithy Inn, Holme

Burton Pre-school Clothes Exchange, Fri 1 1 Oct 7.30pm, Watersedge, Borwick

BMH Harvest Fair, Sat 26 October 1 0am-1 2noon, BMH

Burton Pre-school Halloween Party, Sat 26 October 5.30pm- 8pm, BMH

BCSC Bonfire Night, Tuesday 5 November, Rec Trust Ground

Burton Pre-school New to You Sale, Sat 9 November 1 0am-1 2noon, BMH

Wheels for Alex Ceilidh, Saturday 9 November, Burton Morewood School Hall

BADS Calendar Girls, Friday 1 5, Saturday 1 6, Friday 22 November 7.30pm, BMH

BCSC Bingo, Thursday 28 November 6.30pm, BMH

CHRISTMAS CRACKER, Saturday 30 November, 1 0am-1 2noon, BMH

Wheels for Alex The Hoots band night & auction of promises, Sat 30 Nov, BMH

Halloween Ghost Train, Thurs 31 Oct 5.30pm - 9.00pm, Cinderbarrow Railway

BMH Xmas Bingo, Thurs 5 December 6.30pm, BMH

BCSC Kids Parties Yrs 3-6, Saturday 7 December 6.30pm-9.30pm, BMH

BCSC Pre-school-Yr2, Sunday 8 December 2pm-4pm, BMH

Carols By Candlelight, Thursday 1 2 December, Kings Arms

Burton Singers Christmas Concert, Saturday 21 December, BMH

ADVANCE DIARY DATES

the views expressed within burton news are not necessarily the views of the editorial committee

BMH = BURTON MEMORIAL HALL BCSC = Burton Children’s Sports Committee

BMS = Burton Morewood School BADS = Burton Amateur Dramatic Society

printed by baytype www.baytype.co.uk 01524 850056




